
ZONING BYLAW REVIEW COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING MARCH 20, 2019 

 

Members present: Brigid O’Riordan, John Kelsey, Bill McCloud, Ginny Curtis,  
Steve Gagne, John Shaw 

 

Committee went over the four zoning bylaw articles, and two general bylaw articles that they 

will be presenting at the Public Hearing on Wednesday April 10, 2019 at 7 pm in the Town Hall 

with the Planning Board. 

The committee hopes to do a power point presentation, if equipment is available.  If not, they 

will prepare a handout for residents present.   

There was a discussion on the articles and the information needed so the residents will have an 

understanding of why they are being proposed. 

John Shaw read a letter form the Planning Board that stated that they voted to “allow the 

Marijuana Establishment Bylaw to go to Annual Town Meeting without an opinion”.  The letter 

was dated March 18, 2019. 

Legal notice of the public hearing will appear in the Gazette on March 23, and 30, 2019.  It was 

also sent to all boards, towns, PVPC and anyone needed by law. 

Ginny asked the committee to consider making recommended changes to solar bylaw to reflect 

some problems with working. 

Ginny will be sending to John Shaw word definitions for different types of kennels according to 

state protocol. 

It was recommended by Steve that we look into forming a subcommittee to continue work on 

Marijuana Establishments, so we can move forward with the rest of all bylaws.  The committee 

would keep the ZBRC updated on possible future recommendations.  John Shaw said that it is 

within the power of ZBRC to establish their own sub-committee.  The committee voted to take 

the action of forming a sub-committee, assuming there is interest by residents.  Any such 

committee, if formed, would have to meet all open meeting laws, post agendas, produce 

minutes and be sworn in by the Town Clerk. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:30pm. 

 

John Shaw 
Recorder 


